
 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                             

To the residents of  
Lytton Estate         19 February 2021 

                                                                                      
 

 
 
Dear resident, 
 
Successful Neighbourhood Improvement Project (NIP) Bid 
 
I’m writing to let you know that the NIP bid to improve the Mortimer House play space was 
successful. 
 
The bid was submitted by your Lytton Estate Tenants & Residents Association (TRA) and the 
resident-led Investment Group decided to fully fund the project. 
 
Who will be doing the works and what will be done 
 
The improvements  will be done by Idverde, our grounds maintenance contractor. Here’s a snapshot 
of how the space will look: 
 

 
 
 
The new play space will: 
 

• Encourage more imaginative play for children 

• Refresh the painted railings and make the space look more inviting 
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• Include new play equipment and a range of different surfaces and play features.  

• Introduce more planting and increase biodiversity 
 
Our green spaces and our environment have become even more important during this year with 
many of us spending more time at home and we hope that you’ll agree that this project will help to 
improve your community garden.     
 
The works are due to start at the beginning of March 2021. 
                                                            
Get Involved! 
 
These improvements are only happening because your TRA submitted a bid and the resident-led 
Investment Group approved the funding. You can get involved with your local TRA by contacting the 
Resident Involvement team. They are always looking for more of their neighbours to work together to 
improve the Lytton estate for everyone.  
 
The next online General Meeting is on 18 March at 6.30pm. 
 
JOINING INSTRUCTIONS FOR GENERAL MEETING (ZOOM) 
Join Zoom Meeting at:  
https://zoom.us/j/7215167743 
   
Meeting ID: 721 516 7743 
Passcode: Joinus 
 
You can also scan QR code and use passcode: Joinus 
 
To watch helpful videos on accessing and using Zoom, please visit: 
https://www.hfgetinvolved.org.uk/about/ 
 
It’s better to join the meeting online, if you can. If this isn’t possible, you can also phone in to the 
meeting on 0208 080 6591 and use the meeting ID 721 516 7743 and Passcode 587267. 
 
We also have several vacancies on the Investment Group that awarded funding to this project. If you 
would be interested in helping us to invest more in our community spaces on estates, small blocks 
and sheltered housing schemes, please do get in touch!   
 
Contact us 
 
We look forward to working with you on this project and if you have any questions or queries, please 
contact us on 020 8753 6652 or getinvolved@lbhf.gov.uk 

 
Kind regards 

 
 

 

Magda Goncalves 
Resident Involvement & Governance Manager 
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